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September 22, 2014

Hyde Park Business Association

Attention: Donna Szpakowski, President

Re: Installation of Traffic Control Measures at Hyde Park and South Carriage

Dear Ms. Szpakowski,

On behalf of The Tricar Group please accept this letter as our support for the installation of traffic lights,

in conjunction with the construction work currently underway, at the cornet o Hyde Park and South

Carriage Road.

While the City of London Transport Planning Department is adamart in their belief that traffic patterns

as tested do not meet the minimum standards for a warrant as set by the Province, we would argue that

these are minimum standards and as such should be set aside in this case in the interest of public safety.

The Tricar Group fully supports all efforts by the HPBA to introduce a emergency proposal to the City of

London Civic Works Committee to recommend to City Council to direct staff to, in the interest of public

interest and safety, immediately take steps to install a permanent traffic light at the corner of Hyde Park

and South Carriage Roads. Faing this, we would certainly support any suitable stop-gap measures you

may be able to negotiate such as temporary lights and/or a pedestrian crosswalk.

As we have a vested interest In the Northcliff development, are members of HPBA, and most $

importantly, are concerned for the welfare/safety of all persons residing in this area, we support your

efforts to making this happen.
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Regards, . . .

THE TRICAR GROUP .
.

Adam Carapella
VP Operations
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